

## LONG HILL TOWNSHIP SCHOOL DISTRICT OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT

759 Valley Road Gillette, N.J. 07933

Dr. Edwin Acevedo Superintendent of Schools Phone: (908)647-1200 ext. 1031

Fax: (908) 647-7818

April 7, 2017

Dear Parents, Guardians and Staff,

Our district has completed the required repairs to retest the water sources in each of our buildings. The Lew Environmental Corporation will be in district during Spring Break on Monday, April 10, 2017 to collect water samples of the water sources which tested positive for lead.

The following locations will be retested:

Central Middle School – Home Economics Room, Id# 90-3, 90-5, and 90-7.

Gillette School – Room 8, Id #759-5

Gillette School - Room 11, Art Room, Id #759-9

Millington School - Room 2, ESL Room, Id 91-13

Millington School - Outside Room 4, Id #91-12

Millington School - Music Room 5, Id #91-11

Millington School – Room 7, Id #91-8

Millington School - Room 8, Id #91-7

After the water samples are collected, the Lew Environmental Corporation will test the water for lead levels and provide a report with the results for each water outlet. When the process is completed, I will notify you of the results and post them on our website. We anticipate having the results in early May, 2017. I wish you and your family a healthy and restful Spring Break.

Sincerely,

Dr. Edwin Acevedo

Superintendent of Schools